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Statement by AUSTRIA

Austria warmly welcomes H.E. …. and the delegation of Armenia to the UPR. We welcome the involvement of civil society in the preparatory process and encourage the Government to continue this cooperation also in the follow-up to this review. Austria furthermore commends the government for the initiatives taken since the last review, including the adoption of a National Strategy on Human Rights Protection.
Austria remains concerned however that while legislation stipulates equal rights for men and women, gender-based discrimination persists in various aspects of life, often rooted in patriarchal attitudes and stereotypes regarding the role of women and men in the family and in society. We therefore recommend to the government to further increase efforts to end discrimination against women, including by taking legislative measures;
Although we commend the adoption of the National Action Plan for the Protection of Children’s Rights (2013-2016), we are worried that effective enjoyment of the right to education is still not guaranteed for all children. Austria therefore recommends to take measures to ensure access to education, including higher education, for children from national minorities and other vulnerable groups such as refugees and asylum seekers;
Another area of concern is the continued discrimination of persons with disabilities as well as LGBT persons who also face social harassment and violence. 
We therefore recommend to adopt and effectively implement legislation to ensure equal treatment of persons with disabilities in accordance with the CRPD, as well as to prohibit discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity and to provide effective protection to LGBT persons;
Finally, we also recommend to ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court;
I thank you.
